THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JUNE 22, 2021 - 7:00 P.M.
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
UNAPPROVED 
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President;  Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the May 25, 2021 Board meeting.   Bertha made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce provided an update on the irrigation project currently underway.  Pumps 1 and 2 are installed and operational.  Pumps 3, 4, 5, 6 and 7 are waiting for FPL to disconnect electric to a panel so the work can begin on these pumps.  All systems, new and old, are operational at this time.

Bruce announced the formation of a new Ad Hoc committee, Niemen Abatement Committee, with Elaine Knapp as chair.  Members will include Joe and Olga Monello, Rick and Debbie Brandwein, Barbara Miller and Karen Ruopp.  Bertha made a motion to approve the committee; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau stated the Association is performing well to budget.  He reported on a few line items that were over-budget for the month but stated overall the Association is 2% under-budget so far for the year.
Accounts Receivable is showing one (1) late fee and two (2) fines outstanding for a total of  $339.   One of the two fines is on a payment schedule.
A resolution for Morgan Stanley signatories was presented for the Board’s approval and the President’s and Secretary’s signature.  Steve made a motion to approve the resolution; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
VIOLATIONS

651 Hudson Bay – Bruce reported that the tenant with the pickup truck has been given one additional week to resolve the issue with the truck fitting in the garage or the fining process will begin.  The owner of the property has been made aware of the violation via the first violation letter and the notice of fine.

851 Niemen– Donna reported that she met with the homeowner again.  She provided the necessary forms again and gave the homeowner a deadline of July 12th for submission of application to the ACC for their meeting on July 14th.

Tabled until the next meeting.

1362 St. Lawrence – Bruce reported this resident has been turned over to the Association’s attorney for the unapproved removal of a common area oak tree.  All discussion will take place through the attorney’s office.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated June 22, 2021 provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.  
Donna reported that the Fitness Center was fully functional again as all equipment has been placed back in its pre-Covid positions.

Donna advised that the touchup paint has not been received yet due to the aluminum shortage.  Small aluminum cans are needed for the touch paint.  Residents will be notified when the paint has arrived and distribution will be made.

The trimming of the Royal Palms along Victoria Falls Boulevard is scheduled for July 17th and the second trim of the coconuts for 2021 is scheduled for August 4 thru 16.

NEW BUSINESS
BrightView Hurricane Addendum – The addendum is an annual agreement.  The purpose of the addendum is to provide priority service should a storm occur.  After a storm, roadways and driveways will be cleared first and structures will be checked for any fallen trees laying on them.  The cost is based on hourly fees as you cannot determine the need in advance.  Steve made a motion to approve the addendum; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Proposal from J.D. Thornton Nurseries for Oak Tree – Bruce presented a proposed in the amount of $8,235.00 for a 12” caliber live oak to replace the dead oak tree on Sargasso.  Bertha made a motion to accept the proposal; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Committees – Bruce presented and reviewed a list of new committees and existing committees needing additional members.  This information will be posted in the mailroom and an email blast will be forwarded to residents.  Anyone interested in joining one of these committees is encouraged to submit their name to Donna at dtagg@cra.email.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident stated that there are several sidewalks that are lifting that need to be addressed.  Bruce said they will be addressed shortly.
· A resident asked the status of the website.  It should be available by the end of the month.

· A resident asked what has happened to the monthly newsletter.  Bruce said he would start it again.

· Some concerns were raised about the recent painting of the homes. Bruce asked residents to closely review their homes for any issues and send an email to Donna detailing the issues so they can be addressed prior to final payment to the contractor.
· A resident questioned whether the quarterly assessments will be reduced by the painting amount next year.  Bruce explained that going forward the quarterly dues will most likely reflect a dollar amount for all units in the Reserves category so the cost of re-painting will be spread over 10 years.

· A resident stated the shower at the pool is not fully shutting off.  This will be checked.

· A concern was raised about the condition of the pool furniture.

· A resident report not all the TVs in the Fitness Center are functioning.  This will be checked.

· A resident asked whether the community was working with the municipality regarding BrightLine quiet zones and seeking any assistance on funding for noise abatement.
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· A resident mentioned that the grout in the pool needs to be cleaned better.  This will be discussed with the pool maintenance vendor.  Also the ladders need to be addressed.

· A question was asked if funds were being set aside to address the damage from the oak trees.  It was pointed out these funds come from Reserves.  It was suggested that a program be put in place to manage the tree issues.
· A question was asked if we needed to replace an oak with an oak.

· A resident raised a concern that the irrigation may not be working in his area.

· A resident asked if the two sidewalks on Military Trail were scheduled for repair.  Bruce said the next sidewalk repair go-round.

· It was pointed out that some of the landscaping planted by Seacoast Utilities to help block their new building was dead or dying.  Seacoast will be contacted.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors Meetings will be on July 27th at 7 pm in the clubhouse
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
